

Town of Dartmouth

Ph# (508) 910-1812 Fax# (508) 910-1885

Department of Parks & Recreation

Timothy J. Lancaster, Director

DARTMOUTH TOWN CLERK

James A. Vleira, Chair Joseph Vieira, Vice-Chair James C. Bosworth Lisa B. Tavares Sherri L Tetrault

Parks & Rec Board 6/10/13 Approved

## Minutes

June 10, 2013 5:31 P.M. Meeting

Members Present:

James Bosworth, Sherri Tetrault, James Vieira, and Timothy Lancaster

Members Absent:

Lisa Tavares and Joseph Vieira

## **Bucket Lease**

The lease agreement with Mr. David Sylvia for the bucket concession stand at Apponagansett Park was reviewed. Motion made and seconded to accept the lease agreement with the amendments discussed. Voted 3-0-0

## Cemetery Software

Funding for the cemetery software will be appropriated from Evergreen Sale of Lots and transferred to the cemetery expense article account for the new fiscal year. Motion made and seconded to purchase the software needed to update the paper records into a computer database. Voted 3-0-0

## Director's Report

>The field lights at Jones Park are now in working and ready for use in the fall.

>The playground surfacing has been completed at Russell Mills Landing. Motha's Park needs one more load. DRPT and Cornell Pond will require an additional \$17,000 on top of the remaining \$20,000 to complete. An article will be submitted to CIP for the extra funding.

>The lacrosse league utilized the field at Jones Park this past spring. The field area was possibly going to be turned into youth field hockey/lacrosse field from the current softball set-up, but only one field will end up fitting in the space. The softball field will remain so the area will accommodate multi-use sports.